August 1952 Journal

Strike Inquiry by Victoria Local 230

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C., Canada – Like the weather today, the labour and political climate seems very unsettled here in British Columbia. Half of the working people are either on strike or thinking about it, the rest would do so if they dared. 


As our contribution towards solving the problem, this local has set up a committee to inquire into strikes and their causes.


Our expensive provincial general election on June 12th has resulted in a stalemate, and another election will undoubtedly be needed soon. The trade unions had no clear-cut policy, not even the antiquated one about the friends and enemies, and individual I.B.E.W. members certainly added to the already abundant confusion by dividing their support four or five ways. My I.B.E.W. brothers who strung Grit and Tory banners across the main streets, the International Representative who made equivocal statements over the radio regarding labour support, the group who organized the labor Representative Committee, all openly helped an administration that was to be decisively repudiated for its trickery by the voters. The writer was very proud to have the help of eight local union members during the campaign; they can take credit for a good job. 


 Speaking in Los Angeles a few weeks ago, Mr. George Meany, a top A.F. of L. official pointed out that today, the main issue in the U.S. is the dangers that Big Business will take over government. Curiously enough, at the same time, our group of 48 candidates, (34 of whom are active trade unionists) were warning the people of British Columbia from the platform and by radio that Big Business had already taken over British Columbia and that they should do something about it. 

Our local union elections this month resulted in Brother W.A. Noel being returned as president, J. Driscoll, recording secretary and business manager. Brothers P. Daggett, Ted Holmwood and Gordon Smith were elected vice president and Executive Board Members. 
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